

Oakfield School

Hopewell Road, Kingston upon Hull, HU9 4HD

T: (01482) 854588
E: admin@oakfieldhull.co.uk
www.oakfieldhull.co.uk



Dear Parents and Carers

As you may be aware from recent news coverage, following a national ballot the members of the National Education Union recently voted to take further strike action. This is national strike action in relation to national issues and the vast majority of schools in the country will be impacted.

The strike days are:

- Thursday 27th April
- Tuesday 2nd May

As you will appreciate, the number of staff who will potentially be on strike on those days will have significant impact on the running of the school. As a result, the school will be partially closed to students on these days.

The following students should attend school as normal:

- Year 7 students who are educated in the Rowan Provision
- Year 11 students who are educated in the man school building (revision activities or exam practice)
- All students who attend ALP on that day.
- All students who access the Residential Provision.

School Transport will be arranged as usual.

As teachers are taking industrial action, there will not be any live lessons or additional work set. I cannot direct staff who are not taking strike action to cover for striking colleagues.

I respect the reasons for the Industrial action and fully appreciate that this will cause disruption for parents. Due to health and safety I am unable to open fully due to the absence of those taking Industrial action. I hope the Government and the Trade Unions are able to reach an agreement quickly so that any disruption to education is minimised.

Thank you in advance for your support.

Yours faithfully

Rachel M Davies Headteacher



